
 

 

 

 

 

 

Village Board Report – February 2017 

Welcome to the Village Board Report which is placed on our website monthly to keep you informed of 

actions taken by the Village Board on ordinances and other significant matters.  

 

SUNNYSIDE BEACH SEWER PROJECT – At the February 7, 2017 meeting the board authorized payment 

in the amount of $88,686 to Merryman Excavating for the Sunnyside Beach sewer construction project.   

The project is expected to be substantially complete by mid-April. 

 

CERTIFICATE OF ACHIEVEMENT FOR EXCELLENCE IN FINANCIAL REPORTING - At the February 21, 2017 

meeting, President Hettermann announced that the Village has been awarded a Certificate of 

Achievement from the Government Finance Officers Association for Excellence in Financial Reporting.  

 

NUISANCE ORDINANCE – At the February 21, 2017 meeting the Board conducted a First Read of 

amendments to Chapter 12, Nuisances, of the Johnsburg Municipal Code.   

 

SUNNYSIDE ESTATES BEACH LOT – At the February 21, 2017 meeting bids were opened for the sale of a 

vacant lot generally located at the intersection of Riverview Drive and Channel Beach Avenue.  Two bids 

were received and the Board provided a consensus to move forward and obtain a signed contract from 

the highest bidder. 

 

BUILDING CODE AMENDMENTS – At the February 21, 2017 meeting Frank Urbina from HR Green was in 

attendance to address questions related to the updated building codes being considered for adoption by 

the Board.  

 

CELL TOWER – At the February 21, 2017 meeting, President Hettermann informed the board that 

interest has been expressed to place a cell tower on the Village’s property at Sunnyside Memorial Park.  

More information was requested by the Board to further consider the matter. 

 

ORDINANCES – The Board approved the following ordinance at the February 21, 2017 meeting. 

 

• Ordinance 16-17-35 Amending Section 3.05, Code of Ethics of the Johnsburg Municipal Code 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information about this report and the above referenced matters, please contact Village 

Administrator, Claudett Peters, at 815-385-6023 or cpeters@johnsburg.org. 


